Oregon Joint Use Association

Board of Directors
McMenamin’s – McMinnville, Oregon

December 16, 2011
President Stuart Sloan called the meeting to order at 10:13 a.m.  A quorum was present:
Board Members Present 

Mark Beaudry, BeaverCreek Telephone

Stuart Sloan, Consumers Power
Craig Andrus, Emerald PUD

Jeff Kent, PacifiCorp

Gary Lee, Charter Communications

Tom McGowan, CenturyLINK
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

Richard Gray, City of Portland

Doug Morten, City of St. Helens

Janet Ebright, PGE

Scott Rosenbalm, McMinnville Water & Light

Staff:  

Mary Tucker

Board Members Absent/Excused

Kevin O’Connor, Time Warner

Guests:

Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD
Terry Blanc, Tillamook PUD

President’s 
President Stuart Sloan welcomed guests and board members. 
Comments 

Minutes
Motion:  Moved by Director Beaudry and seconded by Secretary Wheeler to approve the minutes of the October 21, 2011 meeting as presented.  Motion passed.
Treasurer’s
Treasurer Craig Andrus provided a report of the financial status of the 
Report 
Association, noting that most of the income for the Annual Meeting had come in and a profit of about $3,600 was made.


Motion:  Moved by Director Kent and seconded by Director McGowan to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion passed.


Staff presented the 2012 proposed budget


Motion: Moved by Past President Lee and seconded by Director Kent to approve the 2012 budget as presented. Motion passed.
Committee   
P&E Committee: Committee Chair Sloan reported on the progress of the

Reports:
Spring Training planning and the Jeopardy game revisions. Staff is researching give aways, t-shirts will be given again and maybe a water bottle.



Conflict Resolution: Staff will post the power point used at the Annual Meeting on the website. There are currently no conflicts, and no meeting is scheduled.


Standards Committee: The discussion was opened about how the committee has become an open forum. A discussion with the OPUC staff and the board may need to be opened. 


Executive Committee: Director Blanc brought up the possibility of expanding the committee to prevent any further vacancies. Director Ebright would be interested in the expanded position. Staff will research the Bylaws to see if that is a possibility. The committee needs to communicate more with committee chairs to get a better understanding of their priorities.


Legislative Committee: Committee has not met. The legislature is not in session, they will have a short session in 2012. 


Strategic Planning Committee: The Plan has been emailed to the board for their review. The topic will be tabled until the next board meeting. 


Found NESC Conditions: Committee met December 1, with full attendance of the committee (industry only) and filled the hour. The goal of the committee is to communicate found NESC conditions on foreign owned poles and to identify gaps in information gathering. In a typical audit, the PUC staff asks for previous inspection records (usually a couple years old). They then write down all probable violations, which they compare with the inspection records to evaluate how well the inspection program is doing. Since they are viewing two year old records, the PUC staff also wants to see the notice given to the licencee and the plan of correction that was given in return. The committee does not believe they need to communicate the found violations on foreign owned poles. Director Kent is anticipating one more meeting to finalize the committee’s response to this issue and will then present it to the board. All imminent hazards are dealt with immediately. The OPUC staff has not come to the OJUA and asked for a response to this issue.
Industry
Clackamas: Oregon City wanted a franchise fee, the county claimed they

Updates 
were a government entity and no fee was required. Oregon City is now not being served. 


Almega complaint: PacifiCorp, CenturyLink and others will be talking with the OPUC staff to get Almega banned from the state and forced to remove their plant, a formal complaint may need to be filed. Director Kent has not yet contacted the OTEC to see the status of their complaint. CenturyLink has sanctioned Almega, but has not received a response. The OJUA will continue to track the progress of this issue. Discussion ensued about bringing the complaint to the conflict resolution committee. CenturyLink would have to bring the complaint since they have made the sanction against the company. The OJUA could then give the OPUC staff its opinion. 


CenturyLink Update: Contracts made with Qwest will remain intact with dba CenturyLink until new agreements are signed. They are still operating as independent legal entities because of potentially different rates. This is causing some confusion. NJUNS is another similarly cumbersome issue. Internally, CenturyLink is still attempting to decide who will do what. The industry is wondering who the point of contact is on things like contracts, NJUNs, etc. 
Old Business
AR510:  Comments for both AR 506 and AR510 were supposed to be given together, but a consistent message is not coming from the Commission. If comments can be given, a letter will be sent to the membership to solicit comments. The comments should probably be sent to legal for review. 


Frontier board seat: The board discussed whether Frontier actually wants a board seat or not. Director McGowan reported his impression was they wanted a board seat once a vacancy arose, he encouraged them to get involved with the committees and then move to a board opening. They would be an ILEC.
New

Vacant CLEC Position: President Sloan opened discussion on the vacant 
Business
CLEC position, previously filled by Time Warner. Director McGowan thought CLECs were represented by other positions on the board. Secretary Wheeler will check with the PUC to see if his company is registered as a CLEC. The boundaries are blurring between the different types of companies, there may no longer be a ‘pure’ CLEC. In the Oregon system there is no real difference in attachments and rates between CLECs and other types of companies. Director Gray reported that the City of Portland was a CLEC. (true CLECs are internet only). President Sloan thinks it would be better to remove the position from the board roster instead of having a vacancy. Mark Simonson reported he did not believe Comcast was a CLEC, but that Charter and Verizon were.


Website: Director Morten asked if the committee members were posted on the website. Staff reported that for committees which have a core set of members, they are. Director Blanc asked if the usage of the website was monitored, staff reported that it is possible to monitor usage, but it usually isn’t. Staff will talk with Dave Chaney from Accent. Director Morton requested the website be put on the next agenda for discussion, giving the board time to look through it. One possible improvement could be to add quicklinks to the state PUC site, for their administrative rules, etc. 



Sanctions for not having Permit: OARs state there is supposed to be a $100 fine per pole in which the occupant has declined to participate in the inspection. In practice, the licencee self discloses not having a permit, is then provided a permit, and has a maximum exposure of up to 5 years back rent. If the pole owner finds attachment, it’s $100 + 5 years back rent, but only if the licencee was invited to the inspection. The question arose as to whether the annual notice of inspection counted as an invitation. The general consensus was, if the rule is clear the rule stands, if the rule is confusing then look to the order for clarification, after that it is mitigated in contracts.
Next 

The next meeting of the OJUA Board of Directors is scheduled for

Meeting
Thursday, March 15 at 10:00 a.m., although there are some conflicts with that date. Staff will send an email to the board about moving the meeting.  Staff will locate a facility.
Adjourn
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:24 p.m.
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